

To dear XISU students,

Given that the outbreak of conoravirus in China, in accordance with the unified deployment of Shaanxi Provincial Department of Education, Xi'an International Studies University, after research, has decided to postpone the starting date of the spring semester of 2020. The specific information on the date for starting school and follow-up arrangements will be announced with further notice based on the future situation of epidemic prevention and control. Please do not return to school for registration in advance.

Under special circumstances, students who return to school in advance have to go through the following procedures:

First, report to **your faculty** once you arrive on campus; report the **travel history** during vacation to your faculty and school infirmary, go for **fitness check up**, and sign the *Commitment by International Students under On-Campus Medical Surveillance at XISU*.

Second, students who return to school in advance, upon arrival, must be kept in quarantine for 15 days in No.4 Student Dormitory on Yanta campus. Students bear all expenses including accommodation, catering and other expenses incurred during quarantine.

During 15-day quarantine, it is **the faculty** that is responsible for the on-campus management of the quarantined student including a daily fitness report to the school hospital. For students with travel history to the epidemic area and contact with people from the epidemic area, confirmed cases and suspected cases, **a medical quarantine** shall be enforce by a designated person.

In view of the serious situation of the disease control, here once again, to avoid cross infection and imported cases, we reaffirm that Please do not return to school for registration in advance before further notice from the school.

Everyone bears his or her share of the responsibility for the epidemic prevention and control. We sincerely hope you could understand the preventive measures taken by the school and we could work together to get through the difficult time.

International Cooperation and Exchange Office
Xi'an International Studies University

Feb 2/2020

中国·西安·郭杜文苑南路

邮编:710128

电话: (029)85319274 传真: (029)85319000 电子信箱: xawy@xisu.edu.cn 主页: http://www.xisu.edu.cn Wenyuan Road, Guodu. Xi'an China Postcode: 710128

Tel: (029) 85319274
Fax: (029) 85319000
E-mail: xawy@xisu.edu.cn
Homepage: http://www.xisu.edu.cn

Attachment 1:

Commitment by International Students under On-Campus Medical Surveillance at XISU

- I promise that I will cooperate with disease control and prevention efforts, and that the information that I provided during interviews by my school and the university clinic is true.
- 2. I will cooperate with dormitory checks the school and the clinic undertakes. During the 15 days of isolation, I promise I will not meet others, participate in activities, receive any other persons in the dormitory and keep good ventilation.
- If symptoms such as fever and coughing occur, I will report to the school and the clinic at first time and go to the clinic for diagnosis and treatment.

Signature

Attachment 2:

XISU Registration for On-Campus Medical Surveillance

Name	Gender	Age	Place of Living/Working before Return to Xi'an	Date of Return to Xi'an	Any Symptoms?
Can	npus			Address	
Mobile				Mobile of a Family Member	
(Name		_			
Contac Contac Doctor	t				